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October 13
Guild Meeting

Meeting called to order
10:00
Business Meeting
Adjourn
/Announcements

10:40

10:40
Door Prizes

Bring and Brag 10:50

Guild Services 11518

PROGRAM 11:45

Mini-Demos

Upcoming
Programs

* NOVEMBER
Barbara Gilstad
Computer Quilt
Design Inspired
by Nature

* DECEMBER
Annual Pot-Luck

* JANUARY
Cathy Miller

“One Stitch at a Time”

President’s Corner
A SIGH OF RELIEF

As I sit here writing this letter, the quilt show has not
taken place. However, I am sure it has been a big
success. We all need to thank Loveta Fowler and her
committee for all the hard work that they put into the
show

and its planning. Also, I would like to thank all the
guild members for their volunteer work. The quilt
show would not have been possible without the sup-
port of everyone. As president I feel very proud to be
a part of this wonderful group of people.

This is the month we nominate new board members.
The positions that are to be filled are President Pro-
Tem, 1st Vice President for Special Events, 3rd Vice
President for Programs and Treasurer. Once again I
wish to remind you that anyone is capable of filling
these positions or any position on the board.

In addition we have a few committee positions that
need to be filled: Quilt Displays (Frost Bank quilt
hanging) committee chair and co-chair, Secret Pal
chair and co-chair and Patterns chair and co-chair.
All the outgoing chairs are willing to describe the
work involved and to help in the transition should you
be interested in volunteering. A big thanks to Markay
Cheyney, Elaine Staller and Jan Mueller for their
contributions to the Guild.

Anytime the board has asked for board and commit-
tee positions to be filled, the response has been great.
I'm sure we can count on members coming forward
for these board and committee positions. Thank you
in advance.

Betty Opiela

REACH FOR THE STARS!

To everyone who volunteered; guild members, family,
; ~ friends, and students Thank You. We all pulled together
* and made the quilt show a success. A special thanks to the
Committee Members. Remember we will do this again in two years.

(See winners on page 3)
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WINTER RETREAT

The Quilt Show is behind us and Christ-
mas is before us; can the 2002 Winter
Retreat be far behind? It will be held
at Harambe Oaks Ranch north of Canyon
Lake on January 18-20, 2002. We have a
large sewing room, a beautiful setting
and home cooked meals that you don’t
have to prepare. The cost of the re-
treat is $165 for 2 nights and 6 meals
and payments can be made, with the
final payment due in December, 2001.
Maybe this is a treat that Santa could
give you as a wonderful gift, or how
about a gift to yourself time to sew,
sew, and sew some more—or have time to
yourself. For further information,
please contact Garnet Szurek at 599-
6544 or e-mail at gszurek@msn.com.

Thanks. Please contact me if you have
any questions.

Garnet Szurek

PATTERN LIBRARY

Jan Mueller, our Pattern Librarian, is unable to
continue in that position. She has taken a new job
which requires her to be out of town on many of the
upcoming Guild meetings. | would like to take this
opportunity to thank Jan Mueller for all her hard work
and dedication that she gave to the Guild while she
held the position of pattern Libraraian. Jan did a
great job!

The Guild now needs a person to step up and fill the
position of Pattern Librarian. This job needs to be
filled ASAP. Also, we need to find an assistant for
the Pattern Librarian as well. The assistant would
aid the Librarian as needed and handle the job if the
Librarian was unable to attend the monthly Guild
meetings. This would be a good opportunity for two
friends to serve together or for a mother/daughter
team to help out the Guild.

Please call Rebecca Cook at 509-0558 if you are
able to help out in either of these areas.

2003 IS JUST AROUND THE
CORNER

DEEP IN THE
HEART......

We are Deep In The Heart of Texas! But all of
us have many things deep in our own heart.
Quilting is certainly one of them. But also
deep in our hearts is creativity, sharing, fam-
ily, joy, sorrow, hopes, dreams, memories, and
a wealth of other things from our past, our
present, and our future. Plan now to share
what’s deep in your heart at the Greater San
Antonio Quilt Guild Show October 3, 4 and 5
2003!

Put these dates on your quilt calendars NOW.
While we remember the fun at REACH FOR
THE STARS this year is a great time to look
forward to 2003 and what we can all do for
our guild!

Larry Beauchamp

De Leclair

MEETING SET-UP

HELP is needed for setting up for the meeting. If
you are able to help set up chairs and tables for
the October meeting please arrive at 8:30 am.
People whose last names begin with H, N, R are
encouraged to come and help in October.

My Special Thanks to Sylvia Joilet, Lari Jensen,
Candance Tull, Angela Knaack and Mimi Condry
for help in setting up for the September meeting.

Rebecca Cook, Services Director
(cookclan5@juno.com)

CALICO ROSE

She is always there whenever anyone needs help
with quilting, or marking, or basting or just advice
on anything. In addition to that, she has to be the
most generous member we know because she is
always donating a top to the cause or that activity.
For the auction she donated a top, helped hand
quilt it, then bought it back. She has helped to
start a very successful hand quilting bee and
activated quilt in. Thank you NADINE DARBY for
supporting your guild and its members with such
generosity.
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ART QUILT

Hon. Mention  Larry Beauchamp

2" Place Jerre Rae

BED APPLIQUE

1 Place Rita Recker

BED — GROUP

Hon. Mention = Markay Cheyney

3 Place Ruth Auth

2" Place Hand Quilting Bee
(Nadine Darby)

BED — MACHINE QUILTED

3" Place Janet Rutherford

2" Place Joyce Lynn Glessner

1* Place Mona Stewart

BED — MIXED TECHNIQUE

3 Place Myra Lewis

1¢ Place Doris Patterson

BED — PIECED

Hon. Mention

Hon. Mention
Hon. Mention
Hon. Mention
3" Place
2" Place
1% Place

Janet Rutherford

Constance Somers
Constance Somers
Marlena Dupre
Carla Schladoer
Donna Semmes
Janice Cutrer

BED — TWO PERSON

Hon. Mention
Hon. Mention
Hon. Mention
Hon. Mention
Hon. Mention
3 Place

2 Place

1% Place
CHALLENGE
3" Place

2™ Place

1t Place

Carrie Villarreal
and Linda Carlson

E
riai
S

World

Sala
oUl1ar
Mara

Bandera to Baltimore

Chickens Galore:

A Round Robin Quilt
Dresden Plate 2000
Savannah Star

Texas Wildflowers
Cabins in the Sun
Braced Bees

Brighter Days
Hearts & Bows

May Your Seas
Always Be Calming
Herb Garden

Pink Dogwood
Hexagon Puzzle

Little Stars

Doug’s Bright Stars
Cumberland Mountain
— My Way

Double Irish Chair

Betty Opiela Radiant Broken Star
and Carloyn Huddleston

Glenda Harris & Stars Over Provence
and Linda Carlson

Dorothy Williams  Family Ties

and Eula Williams
Peggy Morton
and Alma Laws
Betty Opiela

and Linda Carlson
Alan Jones

and Linda Carlson
Carrie Villareal
and Linda Carlson

My One and Only
Appliquéd Quilt
Jeweled Flowers in My
Garden

Blackford’s Beauty

Fine China Blue

Ida Tyson Blankenship New Star Millennium

Cathy Wallace

Susan Johnson

Winding My Way
Through the Stars

The Heavens Declare His

Glory — Psalm 19
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REACH FOR THE STARS!
WINNERS

CRIB JUVENILE

3 Place Doris Patterson

2" Place Nadine Darby

1% Place Bernie Farris

FIRST QUILT

3 Place Helwick, Mary

2" Place Milda Hill

1 Place Yasu Livingston

KIDS

1% Place Morgan Lozano
(Carrie Villareal)

MINIATURES

Hon. Mention  Bee Scheel

3 Place Janice Frankenberger

2% Place Susan Johnson

1% Place Janice Frankenberger

Baskets

SCRAP QUILT

1% Place Nadine Darby

THEME QUILT

Hon. Mention  Karen Nanos

3 Place Dot Collins

2 Place Markay Cheyney

1% Place Sally Hatfield

WALL — APPLIQUE

Hon. Mention
3 Place
2" Place
1%t Place

Earth to Mars — or
Whoever

IfI Only Had A Heart
Cuddle Bears

Tevac Rarng
1 CXas sariisS

44Maria’7
Polu Hawaii Lokelani

ABC Quilt

Log Cabin Garden
American Storm

Mom’s Christmas Cactus
“Mini” Spring Flower

Com and Beans

Amy’s Graduation Quilt
Spectacular Stars
Stretching

Y2K Grad — Reach for the
Stars

Carol Rouse Fan

Rita Recker Ruby Throated Hummingbird
Ellie Williams Heavenly Night

Doris Patterson Fiesta

WALL — GROUP

Hon. Mention

3t Place
20d Place
1% Place

Becky Miles

Bee Scheel
Lori Grimes
Shirley Jones

WALL — MISCELLANEOUS

27 Place

Joyce Lynn Glessner

WALL — MIXED TECHNIQUE

Hon. Mention
3 Place

2" Place

1t Place
Glass

Jerre Rae

Joyce Efron
LeeAnn Castaneda
Nadine Darby

WALL - PIECED, HAND

Hon. Mention
3 Place
2 Place
1%t Place

Constance Somers
Susan Bradley
Neva Williamson
Betty Brister

WALL — PIECED, MACHINE

Hon. Mention
Hon. Mention
3rd Place
2 Place
1t Place

Lori Grimes
Jerre Rae
Glenda Harris
Bernie Farris
Betty Opiela

Amor + Amigos = Feliz
Navidad

Unnamed

Australian Memories
When I am Seventy My
Walls Will Wear Purple

Can We Dance Today?

Harvest Time?
Three Geishas

Texas Our Texas
Nine Patch and Hour

Cabin Retreat
Remembrance
Sunflowers in the Snow
Feathered Star Gallery

Jim and His Brothers
Apple Potpourri
Taming the Orient
Celebration
Organ Glory

(continued on page 8)



Greater San Antonio Quill Guild Inc. NEWSLETTER

nans CEDOLIA HAS LIVED 18 PaLm
HarBoR, FLORIDA WITH HER
HUSBAMD PATRICK FOR 22 YEARS.
THEY HAVE 3 GROWHN CHILDREN. SHE
WAS BORN AND EDUCATEDR IN
ENGLAND., SHE HAS ALWAYS BEEN IN
LEOVE WITH SEWING AND BEGAM A
DREBSMAKING BUSINESSE 1N FLORIDA,
i; RUNNING THIS SUCTESSFUL
OPERATION SHE WAS ASKED TO TEACH
AT VARIOUS LDCAL BEWING MACHIME
DEALEBEHIPS. JOINED THE CHILTON
Boox C0 AB AN INSTRUCTOR POR
THEIR “SEW BETTER SEMINAR
PROGRM” COMDUCTED OVER B0
LECTURE, DEMOE FOR CHILTONS
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KRAUSE .

A% & HUSOVARNAS VIEING
FreEeLance EpUcartor, [hana
RECENTLY CONDUCTED THE
EMBROIDERY HOOPLA  HELD ON
SATURDAY JUNE 16TH.

LOCATION FOR THE SERGER 101
CLARE WILL 8E AT THE WALZEM

EOCATION OMNLY. SEATIHG WILL BE
LIMITED, 50 SIGH UP NOW AND
RESERVE YOUR SPACE FOR THIS TWO-
BAY SERGING SEMIMNAR, INCLUDING
LUNCH..

By Diana CEDOLIA, HUSGVARNA VIKING

FREELANCE EDUCATOR

BonD WITH YOUR SERGER DURING 2 DAYS OF

IMNSTRUCTEON.
SERGE A PROJECT EATH DAY
THURSEHAY & FRIDAY
DoroBERr 4 & Bre
Damt - 5 PR
FEE:

WALIERM LOCATION

Bdaresy

i Bzitoh & Sew
oy G
Bypckursr P Cord BRSO

LURTEIIETE

145 NCLUDES LUNCH & ¥iTs)

Fhesiake doe B’ Dot}
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Greater San Antonio Quilt Guild, Inc. NEWSLETTER INPUT
DEADLINE: Midnight Monday, October 15
Treasurer’s Report August 31, 2001 (the Monday after Guild Meeting)

$27.334.73 Send to Larry Beauchamp, 3402 Clearfield,
(e did San Antonio, TX 78230;
or e-mail to jlarry@satx.rr.com

Beginning Jefferson Operating
Beginning Balance (Jefferson Reserve) $24,664.34
Beginning Balance (Total Guild Funds) $51,999.07

INCOME NEWSLETTER ADVERTISING
Dues-Membership 160.00
N 5 ai Full Page Ad 60.00
ewsletter/Directory Ads 75.00 1/2 page Ad 30.00
Other 80.50 :
Show - Quilt 1343.00 (Horizontal - 7 x 4 3/4
Workshops 312.60 Vertical - 3 3/8 x 9 1/2)
1/4 page Ad 15.00
Business Card (2 x 3 1/2) 10.00
Total Income $2,030.19 Full page Insert 70.00
EXPENSES
EEEEEEEEEEEENEEEEEEEEEEEEEEEEEEEEESR
P e S *MEMBERSHIP INFORMATION :
Facility 260.00 : If you joined the guild after May 2000 your dues are:
Membership 2.59 = due on the anniversary of your joining. Send with =
Newsletter/Directory 193.79 = SASE to: .
QPC 190.71 B Gloria Hammond =
Rent-Meetings 105.00 e 12226 Lone Shadow Trail 2
Show-Quilt 1,583.36 m San Antonio, TX 78233-2802 35
Telephone 54.30 ' REGULAR DUES $20 SENIOR (over 65) $15 -
a For further information call 695-8737 -
TOtaIExpenses $309981 IIIII.IIIIIIIIII-IIIIIIIIIIIIIIII-
Net Income ($1,069.71) VIDEO LIBRARY
Ending Jefferson Operating $16,206.02 ;
Ending Jefferson Reserve Balance $34,723.34 Call Donna Cbrlstophel at 690-9030 to
Ending Total Guild Funds $50,929.36|| |/make an appointment to come to her home
to check out videos. DO NOT COME
Garnette Hanson WITHOUT CALLING FIRST!
Treasurer

QUILT-IN! | g
Our monthly Quilt In will be held at Cavender "z::.:QUiLT RESTQRAT?G?@ we

Buick on IH-10 on October 16th from 12:00 s

p.m. to 3:00 p.m. For more information on Quilt . 4 ;g;%&g:;izﬂﬁj
In, please contact Nadine Darby, Quilt In - San Amtmlu, rx 782
chairman. v
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Greater San Antonio Quilt Guild, Inc.
Board Minutes, September 3, 2001

Board Members Present: Garnette Hanson, Rebecca Cook, Betty Opiela, Roberta Haby, Lois
Beauchamp, Renee Bradley, Ida Tyson Blankenship and Sylvia Jolet.
President Betty Opeila called the meeting to order at 7:05 PM. Minutes were approved as printed.
Treasurer Garnette Hanson gave the following report. The report is an estimate due to the fact
that there was a delay in receiving the bank statements. Operating fund $16,206.02/Reserve fund
$34, 671.09. During the past month money was transferred from the operating fund to the reserve
fund: a sum of $10,000.00. Garnette further reported that bank fees amounted to $210.00 for
August due to auction transactions.
President’s Report: Betty Opiela reported on the quilt quilted by the Pin Droppers for the
auction. There is a lady in New Jersey who wishes to purchase the quilt. Lois moved we sell the
quilt to this lady, provided there is no objection from a Board member after viewing the quilt. Ida
Tyson Blankenship seconded the motion. The motion passed. Betty will contact the lady in New
Jersey and offer her the quilt for $550.00 including shipping and insurance.
Quilt Storage: Betty reported that guild quilts are stored at Safesite, Inc. on Bandera Road.
Twelve persons presently have access to the storage facility. Lois moved we update the list of
names authorized to get into the storage facility where guild quilts are stored and they be limited
to Board members presently serving. Garnette Hanson seconded. The Motion passed.
Authorized names on the storage facility list are Betty Opiela, Ida Tyson Blankenship and Lois
Beauchamp.
Guild Telephone: Betty reported that it has come to her attention that Tina Castillo, who has
graciously allowed the guild phone to be located in her home, would now like to have the line
disconnected from her residence. Betty will investigate new options for the guild telephone line.
Special Events: Betty reported for Marilyn Bellows that Larry Beauchamp will chair the quilt
show in 2003 and Dee Leclair will be co-chair. Larry has booked the Live Oak Civic Center for
October 3, 4 and 5 for the 2003 quilt show (Only dates available) and also booked the third week
and September for the 2005 quilt show. The theme for the 2003 show is “"Deep in the Heart”.
Amy Cottrell has agreed to be in charge of the vendors for the 2003 show. Suggestions for the
raffle quilt would be welcomed—send ideas to Larry Beauchamp.
Ida Tyson Blankenship has agreed to be co-chair for the 2002 style show.
Services: Rebecca Cook reported that Cathy Wallace has resigned as beekeeper. Elaine Staller
will become the new beekeeper. Elaine is also in charge of Secret Sisters. However, she has
agreed to complete the year with Secret Sisters. The Board will be looking for someone to take
over the Secret Sisters program and the end of this year.
Rebecca reported the first quilt in was great fun. Fourteen members participated. Next quilt in
will be September 18 from 12 noon till 3Pm at Cavendar Buick on I 10 W.
Calico Rose: Nominations were received for members to receive Calico Roses. Roses will be
awarded in September, October and November.
Nominating committee: Sylvia Jolet, Betty Tope and Virginia Wright are seeking candidates for
Vice-President of Special Events, Treasurer and President Pro-Tem. Please call one of the commit-
tee members if you are interested in serving or know of others who are willing to serve.
New Business: Rebecca Cook moved we establish an E group for the quilt guild. Lois seconded.
The Motion passed. Rebecca will develop guidelines for the types of information to be shared on
the guild E Group. :
There being no other business the meeting adjourned 8:25 PM.

Roberta Haby, Secretary
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Greater San Antonio Quilt Guild

General Meeting, September 8, 2001

Board Members Present: Betty Opiela, Sylvia Jolet, Rebecca Cook, Larry and Lois Beauchamp, Renee
Bradley, Garnette Hanson, Marilyn Bellows, Ida Tyson Blankenship, Roberta Haby

President Betty Opiela called the meeting to order at 10:05 AM. Minutes were approved as printed.
Treasurers report is as foiiows: Operating fund $16,206.02 (this account is iower because
$10,000.00 was transferred from this account to savings) Savings fund $34,671.09.

President Betty Opiela asked the members of the Snappy Scrapers Bee to come to the front and
also a representative from Hancock Store on Bandera and Huebner. These individuals created a
lovely quilt, which will be raffled during the month of October. Proceeds from this raffle will go to the
St. Jude’s Hospital for children. Mona Stewart machine quilted this quilt.

Betty awarded the Calico Rose to Nadine Darby in recognition of her generous contribution

of time and talents to the guild.

Button, Button whose got the Button! Special gifts went to the following members who were
lucky enough to choose the right button: Valerie Arcement, Angela Knaach, Laurie Evans, and Anne
Blake.

Special Events: Marilyn Bellows reported there are only two remaining seats on the bus going to
the Houston Quilt Show on November 3.

2) Winter Retreat is scheduled for Jan. 18-20, 2002. Cost $165.00. Contact Garnet Szurek if
interested. Retreat must be paid for in full by the December Meeting.

3) The Quilt Show is this weekend, Sept. 14, 15 and 16". Member selling the most raffle tickets
will receive a package of hand dyed fabric. Entries in the quilt show must be brought to the Civic
Center on Tues. Sept. 11 between 7 and 11 am. Bed size quilts must have a sleeve (90” from bot-
tom) for hanging.

4) Marilyn announced the chair for the 2003 quilt show is Larry Beauchamp and co-chair will be
Dee Leclair. The dates for the show are Oct. 3, 4, and 5, 2003. The theme for the show will
be “Deep in the Heart”

Services: Rebecca Cook recognized and thanked the volunteers who came early to help set up
tables and chairs. They were Sylvia Jolet, Lari Jenson, Candace Tull, Angela Knaack, and Mimi
Condrey.

2) Rebecca Announced that Cathy Wallace has resigned as Beekeeper. Elaine Staller will

take over this position and continue as coordinator of Secret Sisters till the end of the year. The
guild will be seeking a person to chair the Secret Sister Program for next year.

3) Jan Mueller has resigned as chair of Patterns due to her job. If you are interested in
taking over this position, please contact Rebecca Cook.

4) Rebecca announced the establishment of an E group for the guild. Only quilt related
information will be shared in this E group. Members who are interested in joining the group should
contact Rebecca Cook.

Community Outreach: Ida Tyson Blankenship announced that Markey Cheyney wishes to resign
from coordinating the quilt displays for Frost National Bank. If you are interested or know of some-
one who may be interested, please contact Ida.

Nominating Committee: Sylvia Jolet, chair of the nominating committee, is seeking candidates for
the following positions: President Pro-tem,. 1% Vice President for Special Events, 3™ Vice President for
Programs and Treasurer. Please contact Sylvia if you are interested or know of others who are willing
to serve.

There were 117 members present and 5 guests.

$5.26 was collected in no-name tag fines.

There being no other business, the meeting adjourned at 10:25 AM.
Roberta Haby, Secretary
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SPECIAL CLASS - FLORAL STAR TABLERUNNER

OCTOBER 13 - 1:00PM

All who have signed up and paid their fee f
Wlll DC HCIU. IOIIUWII]g tﬁC lVll[ll UC nos
Don’t forget your lunch!!!! If you have

Keener at 490-2312.

he O
any questions, call Charlotte

class - remember - it

UCI e uuu mee Llllg

REACH FOR THE STARS! - WINNERS (cont.)

WALL — TWO PERSON

Hon. Mention  Carrie Villarreal Old St. Nick & Antique
and Carolyn Huddleston Toys

Patsy Meyers Collaboration I

and Cathy Wallace

Hon. Mention

3 Place Diane Leclair Foo Foo Art
and Linda Carlson
2™ Place Markay Cheyney Plumb, Square and
and Linda Carlson ~ Level
1¥ Place Peggy Morton Walk in the Mountains
and Linda Carlson
WEARABLE ARTS
B Place Joyce Efron Ruby Velvet Splendor
2" Place Ida Tyson Blankenship Mums and Moonlight
1¢t Place Ruth Felty The Mischief Maker
FOUNDER’'S AWARDS

Wall — Two Person Peggy Morton Walk in the Mountains
and Linda Carlson

Theme Quilt Dot Collins Spectacular Stars

JUDGE’'S CHOICE — ETHEL HOWEY

Wall — Pieced, Hand Betty Brister Feathered Star Galaxy

JUDGE'S CHOICE — NELL SMITH

Bed — Pieced Dot Collins Live Oak Trees — It
is What Grandma
Would Have Done
PEOPLE'’'S CHOICE
Bed-Mixed Tech. Doris Patterson Hearts & Bows
BEST OF SHOW
Wall — Two Person Peggy Morton Walk In the Mountains
and Linda Carlson
SEE IT IN FULL
COLOR
ON OUR WEB
PAGE

www.sanantonioquilt.org

QUILT PROJECT COMMITTEE - PM
(QPC-PM)
Christmas is just around the corner and that means that
QPC-PM needs some small snowflakes...crocheted or
tatted...approximately 2 to 3”. Need no later than
November meeting.

Here is our Christmas block project:

Red, Green and White Log cabins. 14" finished block.
Use 2 1/2” strips of red, green and white or white
prints (prefer red and green to be all different). Want
blocks of red and white; green and white; and red and
green. For white blocks start with white square. For
red and green blocks start with green square.

Size hints: Pieces 1, 2, 3, 4, 5 should measure 6 1/2”
unfinished; pieces 6, 7, 8 9 equal 10 1/2: 10, 11, 12, 13
are 14 1/2”.

10

‘ 5 13

Carol Rouse, QPC-PM
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GSAQG QUILT-IN

&

., NEW BEE KEEPER

Our new Bee Keeper is Elaine Staller.
She will be taking over this position in
October. We appreciate Elaine’s willingness to step
and fill this position. Also, thanks to Cathy Wallace for
all of her hard working while she was Bee Keeper.
Cathy, your efforts throughout the Guild are greatly
appreciated!

SECRET PAL CHAIRMAN

AND ASSISTANT NEEDED

Our current Chairman for the Secret Pal Committee will
be leaving her post as of the end of 2001. We are
looking for a Chairman and an Assistant to take

over this endeavor beginning in January of 2002.
Please call Elaine Staller (822-8338) for more informa-
tion. If you should decide that you are interested in
becoming the new Secret Pal Chairman or Assistant,
please call Rebecca Cook (509-0558) and let her know
that you want to make it official. The first one to call
Rebecca gets the job!

Our grateful thanks to Elaine Staller and Trina Horvath
(her assistant) for their many years of devotion to this
committee. Elaine and Trina, the GSAQG appreicates
all the effort that you have both put into the Secret Pal
committee and events.

EMAIL GROUP - At the September Board meeting,

approval was given to set up an email group for the Greater
San Antonio Area Guild members. An email group will allow
us to come together and share information and ideas. By
using this group you can send messages to the entire group
using just one email address. Also, all replys to the group are
sent to everyone on the email list at the same time. This
group is for members of the San Antonio Quilt Guild only.
You must be a member of the San Antonio Quilt Guild to
participate in this group. This is a closed group.

Rebecca Cook is responsible for setting up this group and is
currently moderating the group. She requests that all mes-
sages on this email group be limited to topics relating to the
Greater San Antonio Quilt Guild or quilting items in general. It
is okay to ask for advice on quilting, offer help, remind us of
Guild events, let us know who is having a great sale on fabric
and other goodies, direct us to neat quilting websites, etc. It
is not okay to forward jokes, chain letters, or to discuss
opinions on religion/politicis, orto share antedotes about
children/grandchildren/pets, etc. Just use your good judge-
ment in forwarding and posting items to this email

group.

This will be a fun way to keep in touch about Guild events and
activities. A sign up sheet was passed around at the Septem-
ber meeting. If you missed the meeting and are interested in
being part of this email group, please contact Rebecca Cook
by phone (509-055) or email (cookcpr@aol.com).

Hancock Fabr:cs

e 99..
Hobby & Home

Cutting Table 79.99

entire stock

Quilt Batting

Prices good thru October 31st 2001!

June Tailor Robert Kaufman

Fusible
Cotton

20./(} off $3;77 yd

regular marked price
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The leaf should be an “autumn” color (gold, bronze, brown, gray,
gray-green, olive green, rust, rusty red,—print or solid)

Background is light—-tan, ecru, gold, (not white or muslin)

Stitching can be by hand or machine. Leaves can be fused.
Thread can be visible or not. Your choice of method.

If you have a leaf similar size that you'd prefer to do—great!
Iimagine what a wonderful little quilt this will make—or what a
beautiful border for a large quilt.

Please pin a small paper with your name to each block—one
entry for the drawing. (use labels or rubber stamp !! ) Have fun!
Let’s have lots of blocks! With more, you have more chances to
winl
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Autumn Leaf
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BRI St o LU L et o R B4 o N S e el S e e ol SIS
DROGRAM Ledenham Sewing Machine Ca. Cecll & Pegqy
Salcs, Service & Parts Cwners

MINI-DEMOS

featuring:

Susan Johnson -
Stained Glass

Betty Opelia -
Fabric Dyeing

Ruth Felty -
Beading

Jean Powell -
Grandmother’s
Flower Garden

b o |

650-5909

4317 Thousand QOaks 2107 Vance Jacksan
San Antonlo, Texas 78217 San Antonio, Texas 78213
MONDAY-FRIDAY 10:00 a.m.-6:00 p.m.,

SATURDAY 10:00 a.m.-1:00 p.ou.

7352-6309

=

B ——— e —————




GSAQG

P.O. Box 380522
San Antonio, T 78268

Phone 210--695-8737

www.sanantonioguilt.org

October Schedule

SEPTEMBER 27- QPC-AM
10am-4pm, at 5614 Brandemere Dr.
(Susan Johnson'’s house)

OCTOBER 1-WEARABLE ARTS
9:30am, Bring your latest project to
share with the group. Notices will be
sent to those who have expressed inter-

est. Kay Allison - 733-8578.

OCTOBER 8 - BOARD MEETING
7:00pm, 7438 Clear Water Drive

OCTOBER 8 - QPC-PM
7:00pm, at Mary Ruth Flores, 8752
Rochelle Road, 694-6059

OCTOBER 13 - GUILD MEETING
10:00am, Trinity United Methodist
Church, 6800 Wurzbach
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Board of Directors

President Betty J. Opiela, 684-4730
President Pro-Tem

Renee Bradley, 647-7818
1st Vice President for Special Events

Marilyn Bellows, 680-9229
2nd Vice President for Newsletter

Lois Beauchamp, 561-0719
3rd Vice President for Programs

Larry Beauchamp, 561-0719
4th Vice President for Services

Rebecca Cook, 509-0558
5th Vice President for Comm. Outreach

Ida Tyson Blankenship, 690-0828

Secretary Sr. Roberta Haby, CDP, 434-
1866, ext 346; 435-1496
Treasurer Garnette Hanson, 521-8707
Parliamentarian Sylvia dalet, 497-3383

Bold offices expire December 2001




